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Metro Begins Testing Period to Simulate How Quad Gates Will Work Along Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension on 3rd Street in East Los Angeles

A testing period simulating how rail crossing quad gates will work and interact with motorists and pedestrians at several intersections along the Metro Gold Line on 3rd Street in East Los Angeles will begin on Wednesday, May 11, 2011. The testing will be conducted by Metro in coordination with the County of Los Angeles Department of Public Works (DPW) and the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department (LASD) during two-weeks, from Wednesday, May 11, to Tuesday, May 24. It is part of an environmental study of quad gates to further enhance safety at the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension (MGLEE).

The simulation will include changes to the traffic signal timing, temporary installation of “No Right Turn on Red” traffic signs, and temporary installation of temporary warning bells. During the simulation period, traffic signals at these intersections will go to an “all-red” traffic signal phase when trains are detected as approaching the intersections to simulate the train pre-emption timing that would occur with the installation of rail crossing gates. 

We will have rail safety ambassadors at each intersection to observe and collect traffic and pedestrian data. LASD motorcycle officers will be on-site throughout the simulation period to ensure public safety.
Bilingual notification in English and Spanish has been mailed out to residents within a half mile radius of the Eastside Metro Gold Line. In addition, a Metro English and Spanish Bilingual Hot Line (213.922.3011) has been established for anyone that wishes to leave a comment or has a question. They can also send their comments or questions by e-mail to quadgatecomments@metro.net.

Expo Construction Notice

Construction crews will continue to perform activities necessary to connect the existing Metro Blue Line Light Rail

System with the Expo Light Rail Transit system that is currently under construction. Additionally, crews will be installing a LADWP waterline and completing the final paving of the intersection. Continuous Closure and Weekday/Weekend Work Hours 9:00 p.m. Friday, May 13, 2011 through 6:00 a.m. Monday, May 23, 2011. To view the complete notice, please click here.


	

	








